
 

 

 
Dear media representatives, 

this year again the Corona pandemic unfortunately has an impact on the FIS Ski 

Jumping World Cup 2022 in Willingen. Once again no spectators are allowed and also 

the work of journalists, photographers as well as TV and radio teams is subject to some 

conditions. The following points are mandatory: 

 

PCR test: Accreditation will only be issued in the press center (Auf dem Hagen 10) if a 

negative PCR test is available, which must not be older than 48 hours. This is a 

requirement of the FIS. 

The Ski-Club recommends to have this test done before arrival. However, it is also 

possible to have the PCR test done at the ski jump starting Thursday morning (January 

27). The costs for this are to be paid at the external service provider on site. The result 

will be sent to the cell phone within 24 hours. Attention: This may mean that you 

cannot enter the stadium on Friday morning. 

If you want to use this service, please send a short message with the time of your arrival 

by mail to presse@sc-willingen.de. 

Admission to the stadium: In order to get into the stadium, you also need to be 

cleared via accreditation every day. Scanning the QR code on the accreditation with 

smartphones will take you to a page with some Corona health questions. After sending 

them, they will be checked and - if there are no health concerns - the accreditation will 

be released, so that later the checkpoints at the jump can be passed. Anyone who 

forgets to do this will not be admitted to the stadium. 

Masks are obligatory: FFP2 masks must always be worn on the entire event site and 

in the press center. This also applies at the workplace in the press and sub-press 

center. Only when eating and drinking may the mask be removed for a short time. 

 



 

 

 

Workplaces: Workstations in the press and subpress center will be permanently 

assigned and are valid for the entire weekend. 

Photo Lapel: Once again, photographers will be issued with a photo strip at 

accreditation. A deposit of 30 euros must be paid for this, which will be refunded when it 

is returned to the press center before departure. 

Mixed zone: A minimum distance of 1.5 meters must be maintained in the mixed zone. 

Interviews with athletes leaving the ski jump run via an opposite aisle can be conducted 

with the appropriate distance.  

Shuttle service: A shuttle service will be provided from the press center to the ski jump. 

A shuttle service will also be available for photographers to take them from the stadium 

up to the inrun tower, from where they can walk down to the hill. The vehicles may only 

be occupied by 2 people per row of seats. The cable car is not available. It is reserved 

exclusively for the sport. 

 

Best regards 

Bernd Saure 

Press team Ski-Club Willingen 

presse@sc-willingen.de 


